Minutes
of the

Army Health Services Historical Research Group Meeting

 Held at 6pm on 8th April 2008

at the

Naval, Military and Air Force Club of South Australia (Inc.)

Attendees: 


COL B Perks (Chair), COL A Summers (Minute Secretary), COL D Beard, COL M Jelly, COL B Mollison, COL J Aiello, COL S Cameron.
Apologies:         

LT COL, S Kuusk, COL R Beal, COL P Byrne.
1. Minutes

1.1 
Minutes of the previous meeting February 2008 were approved.

    Moved 
COL Beard seconded COL Jelly.


Note: the meeting of 12 Mar 08 was cancelled at short notice. 

2. Business and actions arising from Minutes 

2.1 Army Museum of South Australia Foundation (AMOSA) affiliation:

On 23 March 08 COL Summers tabled our minutes and AGM for the Calendar year 2007 at the AMOSA Board for retention with the museum.  They were well received.

2.2 Website:


The issue of ongoing funding was raised at the last Corps Committee 
meeting. Discussion is expected to be ongoing.

2.3 Freedom of the city scroll:


It was considered appropriate for the Representative Honorary Colonel to 
present 
the Freedom of the City of Marion scroll to 3 HSB. This event is 
planned for sometime in May 2008 during the CO’s Hour. 
2.4 Contacts with retired RAAMC members:


2.4.1
LTCOL Kuusk reported by phone that he now had a copy of the 
Magarey diary and would table it at the next meeting he could attend.


2.4.2
COL Jelly reported that Arthur Edmond Shepherd was a great uncle 
of LTCOL Jack Shepherd and not a parent as previously thought. 


2.4.3 
COL Jelly reported that BRIG Barb Dwyer had 2 sons, Robert and 
John. Robert does not have direct access to any memorabilia of his father’s 
but has 
offered to contact his brother John to see if he can assist us.

2.4.4
COL Mollison tabled the following information that he had received 
and asked if any member of the committee had knowledge of her.



SFX14804 Captain Ethel Marjorie Brown, 2/6 AGH


Australian Army Medical Women’s Service (AMWAS)


War Service 9 Oct 41 to 27 Feb 47


Members of the committee were not aware of her.  COL Summers said she 
would explore through the R&SL.


2.4.5 COL Beard has spoken again to COL Tom Beare concerning any 
memorabilia that he may have concerning his and his father’s service. COL 
Beard thought that it might be appropriate for COL Perks to contact him also.

2.5 Rural membership:



LTCOL Jack Shepherd and COL RF Carter to be contacted to see if 

they are interested in rural membership.
       3.
      Correspondence



Nil
4.        Treasurer’s Report



Verbally by the treasurer LTCOL S Kuusk per phone - no further 

transactions have taken place either in or out of our account for the 

month of March 2008.
5.         New Business


5.1 Corps Committee Meeting 


COL Perks gave a brief report on the meeting and his visit with the Deputy 
Chief of Army.

5.2
COL Summers reported that she had visited the Kranji War Memorial in 
Singapore recently and tabled a picture of the war grave of Major G E Jose 


SX 11028 Army Medical Corps, died 27 Mar 42 aged 43 years.  Committee 
members were not aware of Major Jose and COL Beard elected to try and find 
more about him.


5.3
COL Cameron drew our attention to the new Post WW2 galleries at the 
Australia War Museum opened in early March this year. 

5.4 
COL Mollison drew our attention to the photograph of COL Summers and 
COL Viki Andersons in the local Messenger Newspaper this week.  COL 
Summers explained that the Messenger Newspapers had offered to assist us in the 
publicity of the planned Health Service Memorial in Adelaide of Simpson and his 
Donkey.

5.5
COL Jelly tabled the following information below that was given to the 
R&SL to be used as commentary during the Anzac Day march this year.


Australian Army Health Services for Anzac Parade 2008

Australian Army health services include those personnel in the Royal Australian Army Medical Corps, Royal Australian Army Nursing Corps, Royal Australian Army Dental Corps, and Australian Army Psychology Corps. 

Many health services personnel march with non medical units to which they have been posted such as infantry battalion medical platoons. These include the units of World War II, Korea and Vietnam as well as those who have been deployed in United Nation Peace Keeping activities including Cambodia, East Timor, Rwanda, Bougainville, Somalia and in other deployments such as the gulf wars. 

South Australia has provided health service personnel from all three services in excess of its population ratio to all of these activities.

Health service Personnel were about 8% of the Australian force deployed in Africa in World War II. 

South Australia supplied about 50% of all medical officers who were posted to Vietnam

The health units such as general hospitals, field hospitals, field ambulances and casualty clearing stations consist of health service personnel and some attached other corps personnel such as transport.

Current Army reserve units on the orbat such as 3 Health Support Battalion and the Medical Company (the successor of the 3rd field ambulance of which John Simpson of Simpson and his donkey fame was a member) of the 9th Combat Services Support Battalion also march with their units.

Retired personnel also march as a group towards the end of the parade and chaplains often join them. They are led today by COL Michael Jelly.


5.6
COL Perks reported that the 60th Anniversary of the Royal Australian 

Regiment would be held in Sydney on 23 Nov 08.  He suggested to the 


committee that previous RMO’s of 1st, 2nd,3rd, 4th, 5th, 6th, 7th, 8th and 9th 


Battalions RAR might be interested in attending the parade/celebrations.  He 

will contact other Honorary Colonels to see if they would be interested in 

promulgating this concept.

5.7
COL Perks tabled a book The Tourist Guide to the Anglo Boer War, which he 
acquired on his recent visit to South Africa.


5.8
COL Perks put to the committee that we invite representation of our medical 
counterparts in the Navy and Air Force to join the committee. This was met with 
approval from committee members.


5.9
Our planned July workshop will be included in our future agendas.  The 
workshop has now been confirmed to be held on Sunday 13 Jul 08, 0900 – 1200.  
COL Perks suggested that we broaden attendees to other interested health services 
personnel. The agenda for the workshop will be formulated at the next meeting.
7.
   Meeting closed at 1915

Five members, COL Perks, COL Summers, COL Jelly, COL Cameron and COL Mollison attended dinner at the club following the meeting.  
8.
Next meeting Thursday 15th May 2008 

Please note change from the schedule of day and date of next meeting, due to the Naval, Military and Air Force Club being closed on a Monday evening.
